

December 12, 2024

Mr. Carl Young Huerfano County Administrator 401 Main Street, Suite 201 Walsenburg, CO 81089

Re: Off-System Bridge Program Grant – Supplemental Award, Bridge # HU543-S0.1-S69 Award Granted for \$208,474/Huerfano County portion of \$89,346

Dear Mr. Young,

The Special Highway Committee (SHC) has evaluated your request for supplemental funding for the Huerfano River Bridge replacement project. I am pleased to inform you that the committee approved supplemental funding for your project.

The amount awarded will be \$208,474 and the Huerfano County portion will be \$89,346.

The SHC has established a policy of awarding supplemental requests at a 70/30 split. The breakdown of the award is as follows: Your original request of \$238,256 is 80% of the \$297,820 needed for project completion. Of that total, the 70% supplemental award is \$208,474, and Huerfano portion would be \$89,346.

We have copied the Bridge Section at the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) on this letter, and you can expect to hear from CDOT staff in the near future to begin the process of amending your existing contract. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 303.861.4076.

Sincerely,

Kristin Dunn, CCI Deputy Director

On behalf of the County representatives to the Special Highway Committee

Cc: Natasha Butler, CDOT

Naz Akkurt, CDOT Michael Collins, CDOT